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Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you for your support this year.  Session 2015-2016 has been a very busy and very successful year for all at Hanover Street School.  We have had many great events and seen many comings and goings for the pupils and also for the staff.  A big thank you and well done to all the staff who work so hard to ensure the best in learning and care for all the children at our school.  I hope you all have a peaceful and restful summer break and we are looking forward to welcoming the children back refreshed for the new 2016-2017 session after the summer holiday.  Please see the following announcements and updates below. 





Kind regards,















Peter Gibb, Head Teacher (Acting).
Staffing

We wish Miss Webster all the very best for her retirement; she will be leaving us after 26 years of service… She will be missed by all and we are so grateful for all her dedication and service to the children of Hanover Street School.  We also wish Mrs Gove our warm congratulations and best wishes as she takes on the post of Senior Early Years Practitioner at Scotstown School after the summer.  We wish Miss Cookson good luck and safe travels as she heads off to Australia, we hope to be able to welcome her back after Easter 2017.  

We are delighted to welcome Miss Sabbagh to Hanover Street School and we look forward to her completing her probationary teaching year with us.  We hope she enjoys similar success to Miss Doolan, who stays with us, but now as a fully qualified and permanent member of staff; congratulations Miss Doolan!  We are also delighted to welcome back Mrs Williamson from her maternity leave and we are very pleased to announce she will be taking up the role of Nursery Teacher after the summer.  We are also very happy to announce that Mr Wilson will return after the summer to take up the role of School Support Assistant – Congratulations!
Good luck and congratulations to Miss Elrick for her wedding this summer – We hope you have a fabulous day for your marriage and we look forward to welcoming you back as the new Mrs Gray!
Parent Council
A big ‘thank you’ to the Parent Council for all the hard work and effort they have put in this session.  Huge congratulations are in order for the success of the Hanover Street School Summer Fair.  Everyone really enjoyed the big day and over £1800 was raised!  Thank you to everyone who contributed or volunteered to make the day such a success.  In addition the end of year school discos were also a big success and were well attended and enjoyed by the children, again thank you to the parent council for your organisation and effort!
Sports Day

Sports Day was a big success and was thoroughly enjoyed by all pupils and staff.  Many parents and carers were in attendance and feedback was that they enjoyed it too!  We are pleased to show off some of our sports stars’ podium photos on the website.  Please visit the School Website at:  www.hanover.aberdeen.sch.uk 
Primary 7
Congratulations and best wishes to all our Primary 7 leavers.  They performed wonderfully at their ‘Leaver’s Assembly’ on Wednesday.  The school is very proud of you and we wish you all well for your future.

P1 & Nursery Inductions

We are very pleased to welcome all our new starts after the summer.  All the induction events went very well and we are looking forward to seeing our new pupils after the summer break.  A big ‘thank you’ to Miss Forbes and the Nursery/P1 staff for all your organisation and effort.

Hanover Street School Staffing for Session 2016-2017

	Head Teacher (Acting)
	Mr Gibb
	When teachers have non-class contact time, most cover will be provided by our specialist teachers:

· Mrs Duff – S.F.L

· Mrs Armstrong – P.E.

	Depute Head Teacher 
	Miss Forbes
	

	Nursery Teacher
	Mrs Williamson
	

	Early Years Practitioner
	Mrs Gauld

Mrs Westerman

Miss Mutch

Mrs Scott
	

	
	
	Pupil Support Assistants

· Mrs Woodburn

· Miss Gutsche

· Mrs Cruickshank

· Mrs Anderson

· Mrs Shepherd 
Classroom Assistant
· Mrs Ingram

	Primary 1
	Mrs Murray
	· 

	Primary 1
	Miss Palin
	· 

	Primary 2
	Miss Shivas
	· 

	Primary 2/3
	Mrs Elrick
	· 

	Primary 3
	Mrs Reid
	· 

	Primary 4
	Miss Sabbagh
	· 

	Primary 5
	Miss Wallace
	· 

	Primary 6
	Miss Doolan
	Dining Hall Staff

· Mrs Mackie (Supervisor) & Mrs D. Reid

	Primary 7
	Miss Elrick, (Mrs Gray after the summer!)
	

	
	
	Cleaning Staff
· Mary, Cathleen, Irene, Heather and Olya

	School Administrator
	Mrs Wilson
	

	School Support 
	Mr Wilson
	School Crossing Patrol / Lollipop Ladies
· Margaret, Margaret & Norma

	School Janitor
	Mr Williamson
	


Important dates for Session 2016-2017
	Friday 1st July 2016
	Last Day of Session.  Summer Holidays begin @ 3.15pm!

	Monday 15th August 2016
	In-Service Day – No children at school.

	Tuesday 16th August 2016
	Children return to school.

	Friday 23rd  September & Monday 26 September 2016
	September Long Weekend Holiday.

	Friday 7th October 2016
	Last Day of Term.  October Holidays begin @ 3.15pm!

	Monday 24th October 2016
	Children return to school.

	Friday 18th November 2016
	In-Service Day – No children at school.

	Friday 23rd December 2016
	Last Day of Term.  Christmas Holidays begin @ 3.15pm!

	Monday 9th January 2017
	Children return to school.

	Monday 13th February 2017
	Mid-Term Holiday.

	Tuesday 14th & 

Wednesday 15th February 2017
	In-Service Days – No children at school.

	Friday 31st March 2017
	Last Day of Term.  Spring Holidays begin @ 3.15!

	Tuesday 18th April 2017
	Children return to school.

	Monday 1st May 2017
	May Day Holiday.

	Tuesday 2nd May 2017
	In-Service Day – No children at school.

	Friday 30th June 2017
	Last Day of Session.  Summer Holidays begin @ 3.15pm!
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